At A Regular Town Board Meeting
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

On the 2nd day of May, 2005

Roll Call:                Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                 Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                 Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Also Present:          Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh

                                 James W. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                 Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                 Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

Absent:                    George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                 James E. Manley, Councilman

1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Craig Marti, Marti / Valdina 

      Engineering
2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for the Agenda

      None.
4.    Public Comments on Agenda Items

      Ellen Gonyea / Colden Park

      At the last Town Board Meeting, two councilmen said they would not be present 

      tonight for these Public Hearings.  She questioned the fact that there are Public 

      Hearings tonight and there is absenteeism.  She wanted it to be so noted that these 
      councilmen are not present.  Supervisor Booth explained that we scheduled these 

      Public Hearings before we knew they were going to be absent.   
      Helena Guinta / Colden Park

      Ms. Guinta asked if there was time to change these meetings when everyone would 

      be present.  She feels with the zoning issues and building codes issues, all the Town 

      Board should be present.  Supervisor Booth said we could have legally changed them 

      but both Councilmen that are not here are up to date on these and they will be given 

      any comments or concerns.  Ms. Guinta asked if they were going to be voted on 

      tonight and Supervisor Booth said not the zoning issues. 

5.    (7:00 p.m.) Public Hearing:  Berry Lane Rezoning

      Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if all the legal advertising and 
      posting requirements have been met.  Mr. Zarutskie said notice was posted in Town 
      Hall on April 14, 2005, advertised in the Sentinel on April 19, 2005 and in the Mid 

      Hudson Times on April 20, 2005.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to open the Public Hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
      Craig Marti, from Valdina / Marti Engineering, came forward to explain this item.  

      This proposed Local Law is a request to rezone nine parcels which are located on 

      Berry Lane and are utilized as existing 2 family residential structures or 1 family 

      residential structures.  There are four tax parcels that are vacant and have land use of 

      either a single family or 2 family residence.  There is another property included in the 

      request for rezoning owned by Eastern Sunshine Properties which is adjacent to Berry 

      Lane.  The proposal is to develop that property in conjunction with the land use along 

      Berry Lane which is residential.  In consideration of future neighbors, there were 

      discussions with the neighbors and the Town Board regarding the 
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      appropriate manner to minimize potential changes that area.  It was determined to 
      request a zoning change to allow residential development of that area.  Supervisor 
      Booth explained that he conducted a door to door survey in that area and everyone 
      was in favor of the zoning change. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to close the Public Hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.  

9.    Planning Board:

      A. Performance Security

      1. Lands of BC& N

      This is a request from Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town 
      of Newburgh Planning Board, to approve the cost estimate of landscaping for the 

      BC&N project at a cost of $19,121.00 and the inspection fee at $2,000.00.    

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the landscape cost estimate 
      for the BC&N project at $19,121.00 and an inspection fee of $2,000.00, seconded by 

      Councilman Benedict.  

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 1 absent.       
      2. Crossroads Plaza 
      This is an update from Karen Arent, Landscape Architectural Consultant to the Town 

      of Newburgh Planning Board, on landscaping for Bill Wild’s Property at the 

      Crossroads Plaza.  Mr. Wild is satisfied with the plan.  Ms. Arent will keep the Board 

      apprized of the outcome.  

   B. Temporary Position

      Withdrawn at this time

10.   Assessor:  Hiring of Assessor Clerk Trainee

      This is a request from Michael Fogarty, Sole Assessor, to hire Elizabeth Valencia, as 

      an Assessor Clerk Trainee.  Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, explained that 

      Ms. Valencia’s background investigation is complete.  If approved her first day would 

      be May 12, 2005 with a starting salary of $9.00 per hour per the CSEA salary scale. 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the hire of Elizabeth 

      Valencia, as an Assessor Clerk Trainee, to commence on May 12, 2005 with a salary 

      of $9.00 per hour, per the CSEA salary scale, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

11.   Water Supply:  Chadwick Lake Maintenance Contract

      Supervisor Booth explained that we had a bid opening on April 21, 2005 and we 

      received one bid.  LSLW Corporation, Lynn Warren, President, from Newburgh, 

      New York with a bid of $375.00 per week for 2005, $400.00 per week for 2006 and 

      $425.00 per week for 2007. At the time of this meeting we have not received his 

      insurance.  The Town Board has the option of awarding on a year to year basis.  It is 

      the pleasure of the Board to award for the year 2005 only at this time.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to award the bid for the Chadwick 

      Lake Maintenance Contract to LSLW Corporation at a bid price of $375.00 per week 

      for the year 2005, pending receiving Mr. Warren’s insurance certificate, seconded by 

      Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
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12.   Police:

      a. Hiring of Court Officers

      This is a request from Chief Charles Kehoe to hire two Court Attendants:  Reynold 

      Randolph and Percy Ennist.  Roseanne Smith, Administrative Assistant, advises the 

      Board that their background investigation is complete and we are waiting for the 

      return of the fingerprint report.  If approved they will need to complete their pre-

      employment physical and paperwork.  Councilman Piaquadio wanted it to be said that 
      our Court Officers are underpaid.  We need to check into raising their salary in next 

      year’s budget.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to approve the hire of Reynold 

      Randolph and Percy Ennist at a rate of $10.00 per hour, to commence on May 12, 

      2005 pending the completion of their pre-employment physical and paperwork, 

      seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio 

      – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent. 
      b. Authorization for Grant for Vehicle Purchase

      Supervisor Booth explained that earlier this year we were notified by Assemblyman 
      Kirwan’s office that we are the recipient of a $15,000.00 Grant from his office to 
      purchase a four wheel drive pick-up for our Police Department.  This is a request for 
      authorization for Supervisor Booth to sign the agreement for this grant, so when the 

      money is available we will be able to purchase the vehicle from state bid.  Supervisor 

      Booth asked Chief Charles Kehoe what the cost of this vehicle is and he said it is 

      $15,400.00.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize Supervisor Booth to sign 

      the agreement for the $15,000.00 grant that was made available from Assemblyman 
      Kirwan’s office for a four wheel drive pick-up for our Police Department, seconded 
      by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
13.   Sewer:  Sewer Hookup Waiver

      This is request from Vincent J. Doce Associates for permission to install a temporary 

      individual sanitary disposal system for Robert and Karen Cox for their proposed 

      single family residence on Blue Jay Drive.  This request is due to the fact that the 

      moratorium is still in effect.  Supervisor Booth explained that we have routinely been 

      granting these waivers.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the installation of a 

      temporary individual sanitary disposal system for Robert and Karen Cox, with the 

      understanding that once the moratorium is lifted the Cox  family will have one year to 
      hook into the Crossroads Sewer District, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

14.   Engineering:

      a. Sewer Plant Expansion Award of Electrical Contract

      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that we had a bid opening a second time for 
      the Electrical Contract for the City of Newburgh Waste Water Treatment Plant 
      Expansion.  It was held on April 5, 2005 and we received only one bid.  The sole 

      bidder was LKM, LTD from Cornwall-on-Hudson, New York with a bid of 

      $64,900.00.  Their qualifications checked out and they are licensed for the City of 

      Newburgh.  Frank Valdina, Project Engineer, recommends LKM, LTD as the 

      electricians for this project.  We received the sign-off from the City of Newburgh 
      consenting to this award.  

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to award the Electrical Contract for the 

      City of Newburgh Waste Water Treatment Plant Expansion to LKM, LTD from 
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      Cornwall-on-Hudson, New York in the amount of $64,900.00, seconded by 

      Councilman Piaquadio.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

      b. Town Hall Expansion:  New Fire Alarm Panel

      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained this item.  The original fire alarm system 
      was for a zoned system.  This is an upgrade to an addressable system.  The cost of 
      this upgrade is $4,708.00 which is $900.00 less than originally estimated.  The Board 

      needs to authorize Supervisor Booth to execute the formal change order in this 

      amount. 
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to authorize the Supervisor to execute 

      the change order in the amount of $4,708.00 for the upgrade of an addressable fire 

      alarm system, seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.
15.   Announcements and Presentations
      Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced that his office will be open May 14, 2005 
      from 9:00 a.m. until 12:00 noon.  The Post Office will be conducting their annual 
      food drive that same day.  If anyone would like to bring food for the needy to the 
      office for their drive, the Postman will be here to collect it.  
      County Legislators Tony Marino and Pat Berardinelli will be here those hours also.
6.    (7:30 p.m.) Public Hearing:  Sale of Gidneytown Sewer District Property

      Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if all the legal posting and 

      advertising have been met.  Mr. Zarutskie said notice of this hearing was posted in 
      Town Hall on April 14, 2005, advertised in the Sentinel on April 19, 2005 and in the 

      Mid Hudson Times on April 20, 2005.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to open the Public Hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained this item.  This is the proposed sale of 

      approximately ½ acre section of a lot which is owned by the Town of Newburgh, on 

      behalf of the Gidneytown Sewer District, which is also the site of the former Gidney 

      Waste Water Treatment Plant.  The Town was approached by the adjoining property 

      owner regarding the potential sale of this ½ acre section.  Under the terms of the 

      proposed sale, the purchase price is $105,000.00, which is the value a certified 

      appraiser hired by the Town attributed to that ½ acre parcel.  Additionally, the 

      purchaser would reimburse the Town the $1,500.00 cost of that appraisal.  The Town 

      would reserve a drainage easement across the property and would impose restrictions 

      on that ½ acre with respect to the future use as a right of way.  The purchaser will not 

      be able to use it as a right of way to any property behind that parcel that is being 

      conveyed.  The sale would be subject to the purchaser obtaining Planning Board 
      approval of a lot line change adjusting the boundaries to include this parcel and his 

      adjoining parcel.  It will be subject to an Environmental Review before the actual 

      closing on this property.  
      Beverly Bistor / Colden Park

      Isn’t this setting a precedent?  Supervisor Booth explained that it is not because we 

      are not selling the other 5 acres.  The adjacent property owner doesn’t want to build 

      on this ½ acre so what is the purpose of the purchase of this property?  Supervisor 
      Booth asked Mr. Catanzaro, who was in the audience, what his intensions are for this 

      property?  He explained that he doesn’t intend to build on this ½ acre, he needs it for 

      parking space only.  
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      David Rein / Cronomer Valley

      He feels this is a smart move on the Town’s part by putting this property back on the 

      tax roll.  He posed the question about the chimney that was part of the Grist Mill.
      Isn’t that considered a historic site?  Supervisor Booth said it is on the Historic 

      Register.

      Ellen Gonyea / Colden Park

      Does it create a precedent on the way you are handling the ten acres in the Colden 

      Park Sewer District?  Supervisor Booth said no because this was a specific request.  

      With Colden Park, there are different options.    

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to close the Public Hearing, seconded 
      by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh, explained that he was not aware 

      that this site was on the New York State Historic Register.  He needs to 

      investigate this further before the Board can go any further.  If this site is indeed on 

      the register it would have to be considered a Type I action and a full environmental 

      assessment form would have to be done.  He wants to make sure the Board is in 
      compliance and Mr. Taylor said he will try to have this done before the next Work 

      Session.  If it is a Type I action then the Board would need to treat the Planning 

      Board as an involved agency and then circulate for Lead Agency status. 
16.   Public Comments

      Jeannette Tully / Town of Newburgh

      What is the status of the Town’s web site?  Supervisor Booth explained that we will 

      be interviewing more applicants at our next workshop.  

      Mrs. Tully asked about the status of Monarch Park.  Councilman Benedict explained 
      that the Recreation Advisory Board is getting a packet together so we can go out to 

      bid.  Right now we only have rough drafts of what they proposed for that site.
      Ellen Gonyea / Colden Park

      Later in meeting would like to expand on the web site.

      Helena Guinta / Colden Park

      The appraisal we have for the Colden Park Sewer property is two years old.  Don’t 
      we need a new one?  Supervisor Booth said he has to look at the date it was done and 

      possibly a consideration of increase would need to be included. 
7.    (7:45 p.m.) Public Hearing: Local Law – Building Code Amendment

      Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk, if all the legal posting and 

      advertising have been met.  Mr. Zarutskie said notice of this hearing was posted in 

      Town Hall on April 14, 2005, advertised in the Sentinel on April 19, 2005 and in the 
      Mid Hudson Times on April 20, 2005.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to open the Public Hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Piaquadio.  

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that the Town’s Code Provisions 
      regarding building construction and the issuance of building permits presently 
      provide that the decision with respect to a building permit application must be made 

      within ten days of submission of a complete application.  That is not happening due to 

      the work load Code Compliance is experiencing.  This new proposed Local Law 
      would modify the denial or issuance time to twenty (20) working days not including 
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      holidays or closure of that department due to an emergency.   
      Robert Cox / Town of Newburgh

      Should the Town hire more people to help out?  Supervisor Booth explained that we 

      have one new inspector and an Administrative Assistant which has helped out.  Mr. 

      Cox wanted to tell the public what a good job that department is doing even with the 

      heavy work load.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to close the Public Hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

8.    (7:50 p.m.) Public Hearing:  Local Law – Zoning Code Commitment Permit 

      Issuance / Denial Time 

      Supervisor Booth asked Mr. Zarutskie, Town Clerk if all the legal postings and 

      advertising have been met?  Mr. Zarutskie said notice of this hearing was posted in 

      Town Hall on April 14, 2005, advertised in the Sentinel on April 19, 2005 and in the 

      Mid Hudson Times on April 20, 2005.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to open the Public Hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr.   

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained this is the same as the previous 

      change for the building code amendment because it is found in our Code in two 

      places.  
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to close the Public Hearing, seconded 

      by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

16.   Public Comments Continued

      Councilman Piaquadio wanted to let the people in Colden Park know that he received 
      an e-mail from our Grant Writer, Shingebiss, that there are grants available for 

      deteriorating sewer districts.  That might be an option for Colden Park besides the 

      selling of the land and bonding.
      Ellen Gonyea / East Coldenham 

      The new designation of our neighborhood is East Coldenham.  We have changed the 

      title of our homeowners association to the East Coldenham Community Home 

      Owners Association.  

      Regarding the website, the description of the project and the posting for a contractor 
      to carry out the project has not been completed.   Mrs. Gonyea asked if the project 
      was posted.  Supervisor Booth explained that it was not posted but we are 
      entertaining presentations from various private companies or individuals.  Mrs. 
      Gonyea said that last week she attended an Audit Meeting and an added item was a 
      presentation from a website company not a local company, which took over an hour.  
      This should be posted because it is a topic she and many other people are interested 
      in.  There are at least seven people, some who are present tonight, that are interested 
      in the revision and creation of the Town’s website.  People have the right to witness 
      any companies that are doing presentations.  For whatever reason, this company was 
      given the latitude to make a presentation like that, and the public was not aware of it. 
      She objects to the way that was handled.
      Supervisor Booth explained that we post jobs for Town employees and we advertise 

      for positions such as the website.

      Councilman Piaquadio explained that he found out this company was available after 
      the agenda was out and they should have said no to the presentation on short notice.  
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      On May 11, 2005 we will be having presentations from four website companies.  
      Mrs. Gonyea said that maybe you should say no when it would be a disadvantage to a 
      free enterprise society.  
      Supervisor Booth said that once they hear the presentations, they might have a 

      Special Meeting, which would be public, to concentrate on that one subject and make 

      some kind of decision.

      Mrs. Gonyea asked about bidding and the competitive situation, as in the bid that was 
      awarded tonight, with only one bid was received.  What can be done to reach out to 
      local businessmen.  Supervisor Booth said we advertise in the local papers, Bid Net, 
      trade magazines and local union halls.  We put it out there but, unfortunately, our 
      local constituents are not available for these projects.  Mrs. Gonyea asked if the Town 
      is locked into awarding the bid to the lowest bidder and Supervisor Booth said the 
      lowest qualified bidder.    
      David Rein / Cronomer Valley

      Voiced his pleasure in the sale of the Gidneytown Sewer Property.  

      Explained that he had the pleasure to meet with Supervisor Booth and was told he 
      would be placed on the May 11, 2005 agenda to be able to make a presentation on his 
      company.  He definitely would have been at the last meeting if he knew this other 

      web-site company was doing a presentation.  
      Bill Wiseman / Kroll Development

      Asked if there was a variance issued for 1210 Union Ave. to have a RV hooked into 

      the Town water and sewer.  Supervisor Booth said he was not aware of one but will 

      check into it.

      Beverly Bistor / Colden Park

      She is inquiring about the massage parlor on 17K.  Supervisor Booth said he is aware 

      of it and it is under investigation at this time.

      Robert Cox / Gidneytown 

      Asked about the status of Willet’s Way.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, explained that 

      Taconic Design dropped off the As-Built drawings and they will be forwarded to 
      Donna Badura at Rider, Weiner & Frankel’s office.  It is in the hands of the attorneys 
      now.

 Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to adjourn the Town Board Meeting of 

      May 2, 2005 at 8:17 P.M., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – absent; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – absent; Mr. 

      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 3 ayes – 2 absent.

___________________________     by     ________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk
